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Winter Meeting Minutes

WACTE,January 16-17, 2008

The University of Washington—Tacoma

1900 Commerce St, Tacoma WA 98402

Attending (31)

	Cherry McGee Banks (UW-B)
	Diane Kinder (UW-T)
	Cap Peck (UW-S)

	Dan Bishop (SPU)
	Christine Kline (UPS)
	Jose Rios (UW-T)

	Jim Borst (HU)
	Frank Kline (SPU)
	Bill Rowley (SPU)

	David Cherry (WU)
	Connie Lambert (CWU)
	Craig Schieber (City-U)

	Mickey Clise (HU)
	Jan Lewis (PLU)
	Sue Schmitt (SU)

	Bob Cooper (Leg. Liaison)
	Rexton Lynn (CWU)
	Steve Sierra (SMU)

	Jim DePaepe (CWU)
	Cori Mantle-Bromley (WSU)
	Mary Skinner (Lesley)

	Gerri Douglass (Antioch)
	Ginger MacDonald (UW-T)
	Chris Sodorff (WSU)

	Craig Hughes (CWU)
	Laurie Morley (EWU)
	Dennis Sterner (WU)

	Van Hutton (SU)
	Pat Naughton (City-U)
	Jon Sunderland (GU)

	
	
	Pat Wasley (UW-S)


Guests:

Larry Lashway (OSPI)

Wednesday, January 16, 2008

1:00
Welcome and greetings from University of Washington, Tacoma


Welcome by Ginger MacDonald, Associate Vice Chancellor for 

Organizational Planning.  Ginger provided a brief history of UW-T and distributed a fact she and bookmark. She introduces Diane Kinder and Jose Rios to the membership.

1:15
Overview of the agenda
· Frank Kline, Seattle Pacific University, WACTE President presented an overview for the next two days

· Other items:

· Out of State Providers: Frank provided a recap of the issue.  People in WA can complete on-line teacher preparation programs with out-of-state providers, become certified in another state and use the reciprocity agreement to obtain a WA State teaching certificate.  This issue was brought to the PESB last year and will be addressed at the PESB meeting tomorrow.  Dennis Sterner will present information; Dan Bishop and Sheila Fox will also attend Frank shared two main points that WACTE would like to make:

This is the consensus of the WACTE membership is:

First Point:

One of the basic questions is "What kind of a system does Washington want for teacher development?"  We can have a solid set of rules or go with the idea similar to Florida or Texas where ABCTE types of systems are used.  What we would recommend is that we honor the system we have built collaboratively under the direction of the legislation with the SBoE, PESB, WACTE and others in the educational community.

Second Point:

We are invested in the thoughtful standards developed to insure high quality teachers for the state of Washington and we think all providers should be held to the same standards.

Recommendation is for the PESB to have oversight over all teacher preparation programs, both in-state and out-of-state.  Frank presented an idea for a low-residency collaborative program that will be a future topic.

· Legislative Agenda.  Members were asked to share the WACTE legislative agenda with representatives or senators during meetings tomorrow.

· Performance-based Pedagogy Assessment (PPA). The revision process is  moving forward to align with the new Standard V competencies.  Cap Peck is chairing the committee, Larry Lashway is co-chairing.
· Spring Meeting.  Recommendation is to add a day for a workshop on the implementation of Standard V.
1:30
WACTE Strategic Goals and Action Plans (Chris Kline)

· Chris Kline, Puget Sound University, WACTE Ex. Com. Member at Large.  Chris stated that we need to ask ourselves how we look at the Strategic Goals and Action Plan and how do we use them in relation to actions with policymakers.  WACTE needs to be more proactive vs. reactive to state initiatives.

· Pat Wasley shared conversations she had with Jennifer Wallace, Arlene Hett, and Corrine McGuigan.  Recommendation is to develop a partnership with OSPI and the PESB.  This could include an interactive website on the WACTE website to promote communications.  Arlene would post initiatives and issues on the website and WACTE members would respond.  A discussion occurred regarding the process for responding to OSPI items.  One recommendation is for information to be summarized and reported back to the membership at general meetings. This process could build communication that is more responsive with the ultimate goal of strengthening teacher education in the state. Dennis Sterner cautioned that the web process not eliminate policy discussions at the general meetings. Another suggestion is to move WACTE meetings away from reporting of information to working meetings.  

2:00
Implementing Standard V (Cap Peck and Frank Kline)

· Frank distributed copies of Standard V, which includes four standards and 13 criteria.  He reminded the membership that the standard is evidence-based with the focus on student based evidence.

· Cap presented a slide show that covered considerations and challenges of implementing Standard V that included:

· The need for accountability for public investments (education)

· The need for systemic change – the use of data for program, unit, and institutional improvement

· Key Challenges:

· Attitudinal adjustment

· Purpose of evidence – to improve teacher education

· Aligning fieldwork and coursework

· Responding to public concerns

· Measurement

· Not everything in Standard V is measurable, consider:

· “Zone of measurement” as more quantitative date that can be measured objectively

· “Zone of interpretation” as things we care about and want to keep but can’t count (professional Judgment

· Learning to learn from data and how to build structures for:

· Collaboration across faculty and staff

· Collaborations across institutions

· Institutionalization

· Time – to examine data in meaningful ways

· Roles & Responsibilities (get faculty involved)

· Policies (i.e., compensation)

· Values – recognize our capacity to learn from data and evidence

· Reallocation of resources

· Frank asked tables to discuss the following questions concerning Standard V:

· What appears to be the major changes needed in programs by Fall 2009?

· What appears to be barriers or major issues to be resolved before implementation can be completed?

· What would be helpful from OSPI or WACTE to overcome these barriers or issues?

· Tables reported:

· Major changes: more communication across endorsement programs, relationships with mentors in the field, planning and delivering the lesson and unit plans that are threaded throughout entire programs, changes in field work that include supervisors, cooperating teachers, principals, superintendents, etc, and assessments that provide evidence

· Barriers/Issues: connecting data from teachers to students, looking at national/international research concerning types of evidence needed, training current teachers, principals, superintendents regarding Standard V, aligning the current teacher evaluation process in the WAC with expectations of Standard V

· Resources: Larry Lashway reported that modest monetary support is available through OSPI, OSPI can help create PK-12 partnerships – internships will increase, creating on-line opportunities to share information among institutions, using the PESB pilot institutions as lead collaborators in the implementation process.

· Others: Ed Crow will provide an overview of national/international evidence based systems at the Spring meeting,  A group of WACTE members could constitute a “think tank” to review literature for evidence based models.

3:15
Math Initiative Update (Bill Rowley)

· Bill provided a handout on the Math Initiative and the draft roll-out plan.  The purpose of the committee is to develop and implement a statewide math program.  Committee members include WACTE members (Judy Mitchell, Sherry Walton, Bill Rowley), a member from Seattle University (Susan Bacon), and representatives from OSPI, ESDs, business, government, etc.  Bill’s sense is that this may be an ongoing council that looks at curriculum areas in addition to math and science.

· Bill reviewed the seven system components contained on the handout and pointed out that four standards revision committees have been established: K-2, 3-5, 6-8, and high school.

· Bill also reviewed the draft of the proposed professional development roll out plan .  If members have comments on the draft, please mail them to Bill at Seattle Pacific University.

3:50
Teacher Retention & Mobility Study (Cap Peck)

· Cap distributed copies of the preliminary data report on graduates of WA teacher education institutions.
4:00
Adjourn – Travel to Comfort Inn, Olympia for Reception with PESB members
Thursday, January 17, 2008

7:30 a.m. 
Continental Breakfast 

8:00 

Legislative Session Overview and Lobbying

Legislative Building, Room 112
Bob Cooper, Legislative Liaison

· Bob provided an overview of the legislative session and0 meetings occurring today.  He encouraged members to take the legislative agenda to meetings they planned with representatives and senators.
8:40-11:30
Individual and Small Group Meetings with Legislators 

11:30

Reassemble & Report on Lobbying 

Cherberg Building, Conference Rooms A-B-C

· Terry Bergeson met with members and distributed a priority handout.  She talked briefly about the “Adolescent Reading Initiative,” which begins with identifying up to 40 middle and high schools with struggling readers.  She also explained the “Math Initiative” and the work of the WSECC, Standard V and the WACTE/OSPI/ PESB partnership, and how these initiatives could build identified processes into teacher preparation programs through a collaborative working relationship.
12:00

Lunch & Short Program for Legislators

Rosemary McCauliffe, Chair of Early Learning/K-12 Education Committee

· Rosemary McCauliffe welcomed WACTE members and discussed how higher education can help with strengthening secondary reading strategies and ensuring there are sufficient numbers of reading teachers available.
· Attending the luncheon:
· Sen. Rosemary McAuliffe, chair, Senate early learning/k-12 education committee

· Rep. Dave Quall, chair, house education committee

· Rep. Glenn Anderson

· Rep. John Ahern 

· Rep. Bob Hassagawa

· Sen. Janea Holmquist

· Rep. Skip Priest
· The following sent aides to the luncheon:
· Sen. Bob McCaslin

· Sen. Bob Morton

· Rep. Helen Sommers, chair, House appropriations

· Sen. Mark Schoessle

  2:00

Individual Reports on Lobbying Activity

  3:00

Adjourn

Next meeting: Heritage University, Toppenish, April 23 & 24, 2008

April 25th is scheduled for work on the 

implementation of Standard V.


